
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

Important dates:  

 

Welcome to the Albert Park News! 
A showcase of events and news across the whole school community.   

We also have Konnective  for day to day notifications, the Parent Classroom 

Reps emails for class specific and general social and fundraising news and 

you can follow your studentɅs classroom activities via Seesaw! The website 

calendar  is another way to keep up to date with up-coming events. 
 

If you are not receiving communications from  any of these sources 

please contact the office for help.  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Monday 21 October ɀ Literacy Day  

Tuesday 5 November ɀ Melbourne 

Cup Day Holiday  

Friday 15 November ɀ APPS Family 

Dance, South Melbourne Town Hall   

Tuesday 19 November  ɀ Parent 

Forum Meeting  

Thursday 28 November ɀ Prep 2020 

Parent Info Night  

Monday 16 December  ɀ Grade 6 

Graduation  

Tuesday 17 December  ɀ School 

Concert  

Friday 20 December  ɀ Last day of 

school for 2019   

KONNECTIVE: All parents wishing to receive 
notification of school events and alerts 
should now be signed up to Konnective via 
the smartphone App.  Remember to answer 
yes to push notifications.   

 

Act Safely 

 The Albert Park  News 

Be Kind and Fair  Respect EveryoneɅs Rights 

October  18 2019  

One Voice at a Time 

 

Keep Trying 

School Vision Statement:   
We are a unique village community, 

becoming life-long learners with  

high expectations. 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents  
 

I hope you all had an enjoyable holiday.  Our Term 4 has got off to a great 

start with an art excursion to ACCA for Grade 4.    The students thoroughly 

enjoyed and had an opportunity to express their creative sides.   Our 

Grade 6 Cupcake Leaders presented their fundraising project to Mayor 

Gross and other councillors at the St Kilda Town Hall.  We are very proud 

of our Grade 6 leaders and the initiative, enthusiasm, enterprise and 

community spirit they show when fundraising for worthy causes.  

We loved celebrating ɄHappy ShoesdayɅ with a community breakfast as 

part of the Walk to School month.   APPS is proud to be a sustainable 

school and we are grateful to the Port Phillip Council for sponsoring the 

event with a free coffee cart and a smoothie bike activity  as part of the 

fun.  Thank you to all those who organised it and to everyone who 

attended.  

Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 5 have had swimming lessons at MSAC.  Grade 

6 will be going next week.   The APPS swimming programme is part of the 

DET Swimming in Schools that supports the delivery of  quality swimming 

and water safety education.  

 

  

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 
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LITERACY DAY  
Monday 21 October  ɀ children are 

invited to dress up as their favourite 

book character with a morning 

parade of costumes and a 

celebration of LITERACY! 

WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTO & 

GR 6 GRADUATION PHOTO 
Thursday 24 October ɀ  

Gr 6 Graduation Photo @ 11.30am  

Whole School Photo @ 12.30pm  

Order envelopes have been sent 

home.  

PREP 2020 TRANSITION 

SESSIONS 
Tuesday 12 November 2.15 ɀ 3.15 

Tuesday 19 November 2.15 ɀ 3.15 

Tuesday 26 November 2.15 ɀ 3.15 

Information session for Parents  

Thursday 28 November 6.30pm  

(Unfortunately, we cannot cater for 

children at this event).  

 

 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
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The initiative  provides funding to ensure all students have the 

opportunity to:  

¶ learn how to swim  

¶ develop lifelong skills in water safety to reduce their risk of 

drowning and injury.  

By the end of primary school, it is anticipated that students should be 

able to demons trate the knowledge and skills identified in the Victorian 

Water Safety Certificate. The Certificate is awarded when a student can 

swim 50m continuously, answer water safety based questions and 

perform simple rescues.  

Of course, many of our students achiev e the end of primary school 

expectations much sooner and the instructors at MSAC group the 

children according to ability and skill level to ensure they move to the 

next level.  

On Wednesday night, a group of 30 parents came together in the hall to 

listen to  Brydie Huggins ɀ mum and psychologist , talk about developing 

the social and emotional wellbeing of our children.   It was an excellent 

talk with great information and guidance that not only parents but all of 

us involved in growing our young people found  beneficial.    Parents then 

had an opportunity to meet and talk with each other.   

Our school acknowledges that student wellbeing and student learning 

outcomes are closely linked.As part of the evening I was able to share 

some of the work that we do as  a school to support out children 

developing socially and emotionally.  

 

 

 
APPS Programs and initiatives  

for student wellbeing, engagement and positive behaviour support  

School Wide  Targeted  

Curriculum  

Å DET Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships 

Program - partner school 2020  

Å KidɅs Matter mental health initiative accreditation since 

2017 

Å BounceBack Resilience and Wellbeing program P -6 

since 2014 

Å Mindfulness in the classrooms   

Å eSmart  accreditation / Bully Stoppers and cybersafety  

Leadership/ Dedicated Staff  

Å Student Wellbeing Coordinator  / Staff Wellbeing Team  

Å School Counsellor  / School Nurses  

Å External expertise ɀ speech therapists  / Ed 

psychologists service  / NDIS advice (limited)  

Achievement Recognition  

Å Albert Park Way Bands / Learner Disposition Awards  

Å Learning Achievement recognition for external 

programs and competitions  

Targeted  

Å Kindness Project /  Youth Empowerment Project - 

CoPP Resilience Innovation Fund - 

Å Intervention programs ɀ individual support plans  / 

group work  

Å Buddy Program - Year 5 & Prep/Peer Mediators  

Å Clubs / Library  /  Co-operative play equipment  /  

Play leaders  

Å Junior School Council / eSmart class reps / G6 

Leadership program  

Å Transition program for Prep  

Å Transition program for G6 to 7  

Å Parent Connect - Prep ɀ G4 

Å Parent Helpers  

Å Yearly Information evenings; Parent workshops   

eg Anxiety; Transition  

Å Parent meetings  
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SWIMMING PROGRAM ɀ

Grade 6  
 

Starts on Monday 28 October  
grade 6 will be attending MSAC for 

their swimming lessons.  

Please make sure the students are 

wearing their bathers under their 

school uniform.  

If your child is new to the program 

you must complete a swimming 

ability form.   

New students are given an APPS 

swimming cap that they keep for 

their time at school. If your child has 

lost their cap you may purchase one 

from the school office - $10 each. 

 

UP DAY 
Tuesday 10 December  

This is the day when children go into 

the class they will be in next year . 

Also a chance for students  who will 

be new to the school in 2020 , to 

meet new classmates.  

 
 

GRADE 6 GRADUATION 

Monday 16 December  

 
 

SCHOOL CONCERT  
Tuesday 17 December  

(Wednesday 18 December - Backup 

date if the weather does not permit 

an outdoor event)  

 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM/YEAR 
Friday 20 December  ɀ 1.30 finish!  
Students are invited to wear casual 

clothes ɀ the day finishes with a 

whole school assembly a t 1.00pm ɀ 

school finishes at 1.30pm.  

 
 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Next Parent Forum meeting will be:    Tuesday 19 November at 7:00pm ɀ 

Values, Vision and Goals for 2020  

We hope to see you at the next meeting.  

Update on fundraising projects ɀ the next stage of rubber matting under 

playground equipment will be completed by the end of November and 

the new water fountains will be installed shortly after.  

Thank you very much for your support in encoura ging your children to 

be SunSmart  and having their hat ready to wear every day.  Those hats 

that are lost and have names on them are always returned to their 

rightful owners.  

Have a great weekend!    

Katrina, Principal  

 

 

 

 

PREP 

In term 4 the Preps will be exploring kindness and where we see it in our 

world through drama and stories.  As part of the learning, we will be 

focussing on fairy tales and dreaming stories, which will also be the basis 

of our writing program about narratives.  In maths, the Preps will be 

leaning about Australian money, its value and how we use it.  

 

GRADE 1 

This week in grade 1, students have been using illustrations and short 

paragraphs to read and infer meaning which is a comprehension strategy. 

In writing, we have been focusing on recounts with an emphasis on 

editing their own work carefully to add punctuation, detail and to ensure 

it makes sense. Stud ents have also been using paragraphs!  

In maths, we are learning about 3 -D - shapes. Students have completed a 

range of hands on tasks and were introduced to the language of vertices, 

faces and edges when describing a range of shapes.  

 
GRADE 2 

The Grade 2 students have had an exciting and busy start to Term 4. This 

term our ϥnquiry Unit will investigate ɈChanges in Technologyɉ and will 

have a History and Critical and Creative Thinking focus. We will be 

investigating the big question, ɈWhat has technology done to impact our 

worldɉ. The Grade 2s have also been eagerly participating in Grade 2 choir 

with Michael every  Friday afternoon. They will also be heading off on an 

exciting excursion to the Melbourne Museum and iMax  towards the end 

of the Term.  

 

GRADE 3 

Grade 3 will be exploring the life and works of the famous  author Roald 

Dahl through our reading and writing work. We will be investigating how 

other cultures celebrate and commemorate important dates and events. 

Our science work will deal with the way sol ids and liquids are influenced 

by temperature and our maths focus is on patterns and on interpreting 

various maps.  

 
 

 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 
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GRADE 4 

This term in Grade 4, we have a lot of exciting and interesting learning to 

finish off the year. In Reading, we will be  studying characters in some 

well -known literature, parts of speech and poetry. In Writing, we are 

finishing our persuasive unit, learning about using descriptive language 

to show the reader not tell them, and also writing some Poetry. In Maths, 

we have finished vol ume and capacity, and are now moving on to our 

much anticipated Money and Financial Maths Unit. We will finish off the 

term with a problem solving unit and patterns and algebra. Our inquiry 

unit this term is all about Digital Technologies through the lens of 

sustainability. Students will be solving a waste related problem using 

technology.  

 

GRADE 5 

Grade 5 students last week worked on their note taking while virtually 

travelling around the globe.  Students visited two locations in America, 

Japan and Europe, receiving some quick facts about the culture and 

customs, as well as the geological and meteorological disasters which 

happen there.  All students have a long list of questions and wonderings 

which they will use to make a choice on which country and disas ter they 

would like to investigate further in the coming weeks.  

 

GRADE 6 

In Grade 6, students have begun learning about how electricity can be 

created in more sustainable ways by participating in a variety of 

experiments involving solar, hydro and wind ene rgy. Some students have 

also spent time improving their coding skills through the use of the 

electronic devices,  Makey Makeys.  To tie this learning in with their inquiry 

unit, they have started to brainstorm ideas for their own projects that will 

endeavour  to create electricity using a variety of  sustainable methods. 

These projects will be showcased later in the term to family members 

(date to be confirmed).  

 

MUSIC 

Lots of special music al events will occur in term 4, some of these are:  

¶ Gr2 choir (all the grade 2 children) and APPS choir (elective in Gr3, 4 

and 5) are rehearsing on Friday afternoons. The choirs are preparing 

for performances at the Bay Street Festival on the 29 November .  

¶ All APPS students and some of our wider community will come 

together to sing and play for the Music Count Us In Day on 7 

November .  

¶ Ukulele club is on Monday lunchtimes. Children can bring 

their  Ukulele from home and learn how to play some chords.  

¶ DǊп ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƧǳƴƛƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ άLƴǘŜǊȅ aƛƴǘŜǊȅέ ŀǎ ŀ 
Halloween special on 31 October. 

 

 

 

 
 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL FEES 
Statements have been emailed to 

those who still owe 2019 fees.   As we 

are now in the process of finalising 

the 2020 fees, we request that any 

outstanding fees for this year please 

be paid in  full.    

If you require any assistance please 

contact Aris Lechte ɀ Business 

Manager on 9699 9090 

 

 

NOT RETURNING IN 2020? 
Planning for 2020 classes will be 

underway soon. We need to know if 

your child or children will NOT be 

returning to Albert Park Primary 

next year.  

Please let the office know via email: 

albert.park.ps @edumail.vic.gov.au  

or by phone on 9699 9090.  

 

 

 

BOOK COVERING FOR THE 

LIBRARY 
If you have some spare time and 

would like to help with covering 

books for the library, Anita has made 

up some bags of books and covering 

material for people to cover at home 

if  that is more convenient. Please 

help yourself to a bag in the foyer.  
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HATS AND SUNSCREEN 

In line with our SUN SMART POLICY  

students are required to wear a 

broad brimmed hat from September 

to the end of April. Hats are available 

for purchase from the school office.  

Sunscreen is provided in the 

classrooms, on excursions and at 

stations around the school.  

Students are actively encouraged to 

wear SPF 30+ broad spectrum, water 

resistant sunscreen. ϥt is the parentsɅ 

responsibility to supply sunscreen if 

their child cannot wear the Cancer 

Council brand sunscreen provided.  
 

 

STUDENT COLLECTION  

If a student, who is normally 

collected from school, is still at 

school beyond 3.45pm, the school 

will make every attempt to contact 

the parents, then the emergency 

contacts identified in the studentɅs 

school records. If after 4.00pm 

attempts to contact the parents, or 

emergency contac ts have failed, the 

student will be taken to Camp 

Australia (with copy of full student 

details if the child is not registered 

with Camp Australia). An invoice will 

be raised to be paid by parents . 

STUDENT COLLECTION POLICY  

 

  

 

REMINDERS 

 
 

Dust off your dancing shoes, find a Hawaiian shirt & grab the family - itɅs 

the annual APPS Family Dance Friday 15 November - 6.00pm - 9.00pm at 

South Melbourne Town Hall.   

  

Tickets are on sale via www.trybooking.com/ 563981 - $25/adult and 

$15/child. Space is limited so be quick to avoid disappointment. No sales 

at the door - we expect to sell out prior.  

 

This is a fun family fundraiser for our fantastic school, with ticket sales 

revenue used to buy resources to support the kids' education.  

  

Our Beach Party dress -up theme offers endless costume options! And 

while d ressing up is optional, it is encouraged.  

  

Please bring picnic -inspired snacks and drinks to enjoy on the night, plus 

some loose change for icy poles.  Water will be available to refill bottles. 

Kindly note that we request NO BYO alcohol.  

  

DJ Jay will be pumping out the tunes, a photo booth available to capture 

memories and a few family door prizes thanks to Jock's Ice -cream and 

Brumby's.  

  

Finally, if you need an excuse to stay off the dance floor - volunteer! A few 

helpers on the day and night would be awesome. Please SMS or call 

Melinda Jacobsen on 0412157987 if you can help.  

  

See YOU there!! 
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Planning to sell or lease your home in 2019?  

As proud sponsors of Albert Park Primary School, Greg 

Hocking Holdsworth donates 10% of every sale fee & $500 

of the leasing fee, back to the school in support of our 

community.  
 

Call Albert Park office 8644 5500 
 

PROUD SPONSORS OF ALBERT PARK PRIMARY 

Armstrong Street Medical Centre,  Middle Park  
 

Our practice offers a range of health care providers including GPs, a 

clinical psychologist, a dietitian and diabetic educator, a podiatrist, 

an audiology and pathology collection.  
 

General Practitioners:  Dr Jo-Anne Zappia, Dr Alison Richards, Dr 

Kelly-Anne Garnier, Dr Jonathan David, Dr Noel Leon  
 

Clinical Psychologist:  Dr Kate Cain (adolescents and adults)  

Phone bookings can be made by contacting a medical receptionist 

on 9699 4333.  
 

Online bookings can be made on our website 

www.armstrongstreetmedicalcentre.com.au  
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CUSTOM TEAMWEAR, SPORTSWEAR & ACTIVEWEAR. 
 

SPORTPRϥNTɞ are market leaders when it comes to the design 

and manufacturing of high performance custom designed 

teamwear, sportswear and activewear. Reinforced high stress 

areas, strengthened seams and the most accurate colour 

matching in the industry makes SPORTPRϥNTɞ your first point 

of call and one of the best custom teamwear suppliers in 

Australia.     
 

Please contact us today for a no obligation quotation for your 

childɅs team gear this coming term!     
 

Arielle Haythornthwai te 

arielle@sportprint.com.au  

0402 020 701  

sportprint.com.au    

mailto:arielle@sportprint.com.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsportprint.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Calbert.park.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Ccedf700592d94a2694b208d7455e3c94%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637054143460298982&sdata=QuORwhqXvcpIfCqsj0VZ4Ie7R8z6YVWEnUpOeiYFjnk%3D&reserved=0
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